What You Need to Know in Order to Erect a New, Overseas War Memorial

You may not be aware that by law, all American citizens and entities wishing to erect war memorials overseas must get approval from the American Battle Monuments Commission (“ABMC”). The ABMC is concerned about the viability of your plans in the long term, specifically that you have made appropriate arrangements for the use or ownership of the terrain, that your monument is historically accurate, and that you have made provisions for its long term maintenance. 
See the attached copy of the Code of Federal Regulations, specifically 36 CFR Part 401, which governs this type of new monument construction. Please review it and let the ABMC know if you have any questions. The ABMC is happy to support you in this effort, so the ABMC is looking forward to hearing your detailed plans.

Important URLs and POC Information
http://www.abmc.gov/home.php
http://www.abmc.gov/commission/staff_organization.php
Use Google or a similar search engine to locate a historical war society, group, or club in the country of interest, and contact them with your proposal for a new, privately funded overseas war memorial. Gaining local support will be a critical aspect of successfully erecting a new war memorial and satisfying the ABMC regulations.
What Your Application Needs to Address in Order to Receive ABMC Approval 

Pursuant 36 CFR Part 401, the ABMC outlines eight (8) specific evaluation criteria below that are set forth in '401.9 of the regulation. This outline will guide you in doing the requisite historical research, the need to make contacts in the host nation with the local government officials and a supportive historical war society or club, and the need to think about how to fund and most importantly how to maintain the war memorial itself. Do your homework if you want to receive ABMC application approval!
(a) How long has it been since the events to be honored took place?

(b) How will the perpetual maintenance of the memorial be funded?

(c) Has the host nation consented?

(d) Is an overseas site appropriate for the proposed permanent memorial?

(e) Is the proposed memorial intended to honor an individual or small unit?

(f) Is the memorial historically accurate?

(g) Is the proposed memorial intended to honor an organizational element of the American Armed Forces rather than soldiers from a geographic area of the United States?

(h) Does the contribution of the element to be honored warrant a separate memorial?
Case Study: The new, privately funded overseas war memorial at Baraque de Fraiture, Belgium 

The enclosed letter is provided as an example of how a new, privately funded war memorial application was drafted and presented to the ABMC. The application has to address all eight (8) requirements of the regulation. In the case of the new, privately funded overseas war memorial at Baraque de Fraiture, Belgium, the application successfully addressed all eight (8) requirements and the ABMC approved the project. As a result, three previously unrecognized units of the U.S. Army were finally recognized for their valiant defense of what became later known as “Parker’s Crossroads” during the first week of the Battle of the Bulge in WWII. Making this a reality was 2 years in the making, but on September 29, 2007 this new memorial monument was dedicated to these brave men.
Applications for new, overseas war memorials should be sent to:

Mr. Tom Sole, Director of Engineering and Maintenance

American Battle Monuments Commission

Courthouse Plaza II, Suite 500

2300 Clarendon Boulevard

Arlington, VA 22201

